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January — March 2022

Dear Prayer Partners,

Greetings from the Land of Enchantment! We’ve got much to tell. The Lord has been very
busy, as usual. We praise Him for His goodness!

During the month of January, we started up our Men’s Prayer Breakfasts again. This is
always a great time of fellowship that we all look forward to. The church starts buzzing
early, and as the guys start to show up, the conversations are about anything from hunting
and fishing to camping and sports. We pray and sit down to a potluck breakfast. The
discussions cover anything you can imagine. There comes a point where we start dialing in
and get down to business, spiritual business. We have a time of prayer requests and a
devotional that challenges us to stay on track for the Lord. Our guys look forward to it each
month. It’s always one of our highlights.

During the month of February, we had a visit from the Garza Family who are missionaries to
Durango, México. They have family here stateside. While here, Brother Garza and his wife
petitioned us to be their sending church. Before they left for the field again in March, we
accepted them as members, ordained him, and sent them back out to Durango, México.
They have been doing a great work for years. We look forward to visiting them someday to
see firsthand what God has done in their town.

The month of March, for us, means “March Madness.” We take the world’s idea and turn it
into an evangelistic campaign each year. We challenge each church member to witness to
one person each day during the month of March. This is something that we as believers
should do every day; not just during “March Madness.” This is to encourage believers to
join in our efforts to reach our town, our state, our nation, and our world with the gospel.
This year, the Lord gave us Sunday School lessons and messages from the pulpit to
encourage us to reach the lost. Couple this with the visit from our missionaries and having
their commissioning service right in front of the church’s eyes; “March Madness” took on a
whole new meaning for the church. | praise the Lord for this! This was a shot in the arm, to
say the least!

Please continue to pray for the work here in Bernalillo. The Lord is working, and we are
gaining ground. We pray over the tracts that are given out each week that they will reach
their mark. We pray for the Lord to give us souls for our hire. We beg the Lord to make us
fruitful. Pray for UG. We need the Lord to raise it up and use it for His honor and glory. The
Lord knows all about it!

We want to say thank you all for your faithful prayers and support of the ministry that the
Lord has called us to. We could not do what we do without you. We pray the Lord will bless

you for all that you do.

Your missionaries...

The Rodney Lane Family



